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In 2009, I was attending my first Regression Hypnotherapy Boot Camp
in Park City, Utah. This was a grueling four days of learning and
applying advanced hypnotherapeutic techniques. I was in hypno-
heaven! 

During class, I noticed that many students were writing furiously.
They were doing their level best to create notes that they could refer
to later. By the end of the second day, I recognized both the value of
what was being shared in class and the need for handouts. 

That evening, my roommate and I were sharing our enthusiasm for
what we were discovering. “These guys are amazing!” I raved. “They
should write a textbook!”

Lynne, a psychotherapist, listened patiently to my rant. She then
gave me the gift of question. That question changed the course of my
life. 

“Do you know what you just told me?” she asked. 

“What?” I responded. 

“You just told me what YOU should be doing!” 

Busted. 

When I got home from Boot Camp, I got to work on a writing project I
had on the backburner. Six months later, I self-published The Devil’s
Therapy as a series of reports which sold online for $197. It sold well
and got great reviews but, several years later, my website got hacked.
Badly. 

Dealing with technology has never been my forte. I was busy helping
clients and dealing with aging parents, so I decided to regroup. I took
the site down completely, with plans to rewrite The Devil’s Therapy. I
always felt there was something missing in the book, but I couldn’t
quite put my finger on it. It took me ten years to find the missing
piece. 

In 2020, I noticed an online writing class being offered. I grabbed the
opportunity to blow the dust off the book and rewrite The Devil’s
Therapy. The class provided the encouragement I needed to stick
with it long enough to bring it to completion. It also made me realize
how much my writing skill has improved over the past ten years. 

This is the textbook I always meant to write. The Devil’s Therapy:
Hypnosis Practitioner’s Essential Guide for Effective Regression
Hypnotherapy uses a Grimm’s Fairy Tale to illustrate a unique three-
phase, seven-step process for guiding a client from hypnosis to
healing.
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